
 
U.S 30 – Proposed Development 
We will discuss the seven lot development proposed 
along Route 30 (Hanover Pike) just south of the 
Weywood Drive Community. A community input 
meeting will be held June 6, 2007 at the Reisterstown 
Library. Several Board Members of the HRA will be in 
attendance. This 100 acre farm will be divided into 
seven lots that are from 10.5 acres to 16.5 acres. A 
covenant agreement between the HRA and landowner 
was agreed upon several years ago limiting the number 
of lots and restrictions to usage in the future. Safety in 
gaining access to and from the property and onto the 
Hanover Pike will be a challenge for the developer and 
the SHA.   
 
Quadrennial Comprehensive Rezoning Process 
Every four years Baltimore County opens all properties 
for rezoning consideration.  Petitions for change can be 
presented by owners, neighbors, and community 
organizations, or can be proposed by the Planning 
Department, Planning Board, or the County Council.  

The process involves filing a petition for the change, 
then having the rezoning change considered by the 
public.  A public hearing is held before the Zoning 
Board and later the County Council where all are 
invited to offer written and/or oral testimony regarding 
the proposed changes.  Typically, a copy of the 
testimony is provided in writing to the Zoning Board 
with a copy to the respective county council person. 

In addition to wealth transfer, the zoning changes can 
change the character of a community.  Our community 
is generally regarded as being focused on rural 
conservation, and is so designated in the County 
Master Plan.  Since the Plan is not sacrosanct, it can 
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change with changes in the zoning. 

The point of the above is that there are limited means 
of protecting the land.  There will be some risk for 
development regardless of our efforts.   We must be 
vigilant.  We need to study each proposed change, 
discuss the potential ramifications, and then act with 
our voices and letters to the Planning Department, 
Planning Board, and our councilman. 

HRA will be tracking all proposed changes.  We will 
work with our county planning representative and 
Councilman McIntire.  We will present oral and 
written testimony on all proposed changes.   

Guest Speaker 
Mr. Richard Klein from the Community & 
Environmental Defense Services will be our guest 
speaker for the June HRA meeting.  

Hanover Road Association Picnic 
Our Picnic this year will be held on Saturday, 
September 22, 2007 at Spring Meadow Farm. We will 
have displays from local businesses and information on 
changes in our area. Hamburgers, hot dogs, corn on the 
cob and other food will be provided. Rides and other 
entertainment will be provided for the children. Please 
mark this on your calendar and plan to attend. 


